LAGRANGE COMMUNITY PARK
LAGRANGE, OHIO
Minutes of the 03/12/2024 Meeting

Roll call: Dennis Smith, Tom Monroe, Russ Reising, Steve Pycraft, Tina Pribulsky, Debbie Zarbaugh.

Minutes of the 2/13/2024 meeting were presented. A motion was made by Tom Monroe, seconded by
Steve Pycraft, that the minutes be approved as presented. Motion passed unanimously.

Board Discussion:
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The following bills were presented for payment: Ohio Edison i
Columbia Gas in the amount of $67.54 gas service; LaGran,
service; Republic Services in the amount of $148.69 fo
amount of $881.11; P & J Sanitation in the amount o
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the concession stand. d the contract to those in attendance at the meeting. Hot Stove will
Methodist Church for staffing of tournaments, high school and Hot
Stove games, with a 60/40 sp % to Hot Stove/Church, 40% to the park board) with the board to receive
no less than $2,500 for the season. Payment will be due to the board on the first day of each month
beginning April 1,2024. The contract will be for the season and includes tournaments that occur in August.
The Hot Stove treasurer will be in charge of the bookkeeping. Kaley expressed concern about having more
tournaments scheduled. After discussion, a motion was made by Russ Reising, seconded by Tom Monroe,
that the board not allow any additional tournaments to be scheduled at the park from now through June,
2024. Motion passed. Steve Pycraft abstained. A motion was made by Russ Reising, seconded by Tom
Monroe, that the board enter into a contract with Hot Stove to take over the concession stand after a contract
is signed by all parties and provided that all forms and paperwork have been completed and submitted to
the park. Motion passed. Steve Pycraft abstained.



Chris Sito is concerned about the fees and additional charges his organization would incur if they held their
tournament at the park. He is asking for an actual set amount for their field and prepping charges. The
fields will be prepared for the first game and after that it is up to the Village employees.

Kye Osborne, Township Road Superintendent, was in attendance and presented the board with a packet
that he and Melissa put together of different projects to be completed at the park. The Villate and Township
have agreed to take care of the smaller projects but will not take care of the parking lot resurfacing. The
plan specifies an estimated cost for each project. Dennis asked the total cost to the board. The only board
cost would be the parking lot resurfacing. Kyle stated that he would coordinate with the Village employees
on a timeline but thinks most of the projects could be completed this year. A motion was made by Russ
Reising, seconded by Steve Pycraft, that the projects submitted by issa Lilly and Kyle Osborne, other
than the parking lot resurfacing, be approved at no cost to the boa, ccepted and allowed to take place.
Motion passed unanimously.

Rita Canfield presented the Board with the Township’s fu of $35,000.00. Laura DeVore
presented the board with a $500 donation from KYF F from the concession stand.
We received a check from the Village of LaGrange
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Adjournment:

A motion was made by Tom Monroe, seconded by Dennis Smith, that the meeting be adjourned at 8:11
p-m. Motion passed unanimously.
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